
 
 

 

Clarification  

 

October 15, 2008 

 
 

 
To Whom It May Concern 

 
In view of the recent news reports on Country Garden Holdings Company 

Limited (“Country Garden” or the “Group”), Country Garden hereby 

clarifies that:- 
 
1. Country Garden’s controlling shareholder holds 9.57 billion shares of 

Country Garden, of which 9.42 billion shares are not pledged. 
2. Country Garden’s controlling shareholder has acquired additional 

50,000,000 shares (at a consideration of HK$300,000,000) in Country 
Garden in April 2008. 

 
 

Country Garden Holdings Company Limited 
 

 

For further information, please contact:  
  

Investor Relations Contact – Country Garden 

Johnson Murr – Head of Investor Relations 

D: (86 757) 2660 0773 
F: (86 757) 2660 9233 

E: johnsonmurr@bgy.com.cn 

 
PR Consultant  – iPR Ogilvy 

Callis Lau – Deputy Managing Director  

D: (852) 2136 6952 

F: (852) 3170 6606 

E: callis.lau@iprogilvy.com 
 

 
 
 


